
LEGAL RESEARCH SERVICE 
SUITE 101, 42 B ST. S.W. 
WASHINGTON, D. C. 

 
 
        March 21, 1932 
 
 
 
Hon. Louis D. Brandeis, 
Florence Courts, 
Washington, D.C. 
 
Dear Justice Brandeis: 

   Mrs. Hankin and I have been trying in vain to find appropriate words in 

which to express our gratitude for your photograph and the kind words you inscribed thereon.  

We were going to thank you for it in person, but the opportunity did not present itself. 

 Many a time we have felt the urge to write you how we were moved by your opinions, 

but were dissuaded by the thought that we might be overstepping the bounds of propriety.  

Today, after hearing your dissenting opinion in New State Ice Company vs. Liebman, we cannot 

resist telling you how we were spellbound by your delivery and moved by the forcefulness of 

your ideas.  The future undoubtedly will prove that “individual enterprise” is not the summum 

bonum to which public welfare must always be sacrificed. 

 Thanking you again for your kindness, 

     Very respectfully yours, 

      Gregory Hankin 


